
Meeting of the Faculty Senate Curriculum Committee 

3/7/24 via Zoom 

 

Present: Carlton Basmajian (DES), Terri Boylston (CHS), Tom Brumm (CALS and chair), Heidi Christensen 

(Registrar), Kelsey Gillen (SVPP), Cassie Keefer (Admissions), Charles Kerton (LAS), June Olds (VETMED), 

Peter Ralston (BUS), Chris Rehmann (ENG), Shawna Saad (Registrar) 

 

Guests:  Alenka Poplin (CRP), Seda McKilligan (DES), Jamie Brown (FIN) 

 

1. Call to order (2:01 p.m.) 

2. No additions to the agenda. 

3. Approval of minutes from 3/7/24: Minutes approved 7-0-0 

4. Unfinished business: None 

a. B.S. in Game Design.  Poplin presented the updated governance document that addressed the 

committee’s concerns about the details of program governance: details on the membership of 

the program curriculum committee were specified,  the program will be administered by the 

College of Design and students will belong to that college, and there is no admissions process 

other than that to become an Iowa State student. 

Approved 7-0-0. 

b. B.S. in Educational Studies.  Boylston presented a revised proposal that included the results of 

communication with the other Regent’s institutions. 

Approved 7-0-0. 

5. New business 

a. Merger of the Food Science and Culinary Food Science undergraduate degree programs.  There 

will be only one degree – Food Science – with two options.  One of the options will be a Culinary 

Food Science emphasis. 

i. There were no concerns expressed. 

ii. It was noted that options do not appear on a student’s transcript. 

iii. There was some question whether this should be considered as a discontinuation of the 

Culinary Food Science degree and a catalog modification of the requirements for the Food 

Science degree.  Gillen will confer with the Board of Regents to determine if this approach is 

more appropriate. 

iv. Approve 7-0-0 

b. Undergraduate Certificate in Risk Management and Insurance.  Brown presented the proposal 

and answered questions.  Approved 7-0-0. 

 

Adjourned: 2:35 p.m. 


